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HEALING  

VILLAGE NEWS 

MAY 2023 

Please Note: 

The email address for the Parish Council is now  
healingparishcouncil@outlook.com  

Healing Village News is published and distributed by Healing Parish Council 
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Chairman’s Round Up 

The months seem to fly by with May nearly upon us. The local 
elections take place in May and to remind everyone that you will 
need photo ID to cast your vote!! It is also Parish Council 
elections as well, but as only 5 candidates sent in Nomination 
Forms the election is "uncontested" 

This brings me on to ask people if they would consider joining 
the Parish Council. We currently have 5 vacancies, and it would 
be good to have some, if not all, of these filled. 

We are becoming a very busy Council, in terms of normal 
"Parish" business and the increasing activities we are organising 
- Quiz Nights, Fashion Parade, Summer event, Christmas event 
and summer holiday activities for the young people.  

No particular experience is necessary - just an interest in your 
village and common sense!! 

Full training is available to all members - new and old, at no cost 
to the individual. Training sessions are held remotely so no 
travelling is required. 

If anyone is interested please feel free to contact either myself, 
or the Parish Clerk and we will attempt to answer any questions 
you may have. 

Or you can just come along to one of the meetings and see for 
yourself what goes on. Meeting dates are in the news, and also 
our contact details. 

 

   Cllr. Paul Fieldgate—Chairman 
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The April meeting was held on Tuesday 11th April  2023 and this 

was also the night that the Annual Parish Meeting for Healing was 

held.  This is the meeting for Villagers to attend and raise issues and 

at which the Parish Council’s Annual Report is published. 

There were some members of the public present at the meeting . 

Highways/footpaths 

Matters reported to NELC were ongoing and an update on verges 

on The Avenue would be requested at next meeting.  Agreed to 

install a CCTV camera and No Ball Games Sign on some land at 

Quantock Gardens due to problems with ball games causing 

annoyance to nearby residents. 

 

Planning 

The following planning applications were considered and the 

agreed comments of the Parish Council shown below each one.  

These comments are then submitted to NELC as required: 

Planning Application Reference: DM/0865/22/FUL 
Proposal: Demolish two existing dwellings affronting Wells Road, 
erect 2 detached dwellings with associated garages, access and 
boundary treatments and various other works (Amended Plans 
and Description received 30th March 2023 to reduce number of 
dwellings) 
Location: Highthorne Wells Road Healing 

No objections. 

  

Healing Parish CouncilNOTES FOR  

May 2023 

E mail: healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 
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POLICE REPORT  

Wolds Ward Healing Update APRIL 2023 

Crime 

 There were thirty six reported crimes across the Wolds 
Ward during March. Three offences were recorded for 
Healing. 

These include:                                                                                                               
A male has been arrested for theft of a parcel from an 
address on The Avenue. One minor public order offence.                                                                       
One assault.  

There were no reports of ASB.  

                  

Your local Neighbourhood Policing Team appreciates the 
importance of being in the right place, at the right time, for 
the right reasons to reassure the public, improve public 
confidence and reduce crime and anti-social behaviour in 
the area in which we all live and work.                                                                                      
We encourage all residents to call and report any issues 
where they live so that we can deal with any issues and 
step up our patrols in the area. The number to call for non-
emergency issues is 101 

The named officers for Healing are:                                                                                          
PC 591 Danielle Drake 
danielle.drake@humberside.pnn.police.uk                     
PCSO 7754 Robert Dove  

robert.dove@humberside.pnn.police.uk  

Follow us on Twitter @ImminghamWolds            

. 
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Planning Application Reference: DM/0143/23/FUL 
Proposal: Variation of Condition 2 (Approved Plans) and 3 
(External Materials) pursuant to 
DM/0461/20/FUL 
Location: 16 Radcliffe Road Healing 

No objections to the variation of conditions. 
 
Green Agenda Group 
The Group continues to meet and is identifying projects for in 
and around the Village.  It has recently been putting more 
planters in and around the village. 
 
Elections 2023 
The Parish Council has had it confirmed by NELC that there is an 
Uncontested Election for Healing Parish with 5 members 
automatically elected to the Council leaving 5 vacancies. 
 
Village Hall 
A larger hatch between the kitchen and the main hall had been 
earmarked and a hearing loop also for the Hall.   
Toilet improvements have been carried out and the Parish 
Council will also be committing to a programme of ongoing 
decoration to the Hall to keep it to a high standard. 
 
Summer Holiday Club 
The Parish Council is organising a holiday club once again this 
Summer which will be free to local children.  There will be 4 or 5 
sessions with a different activity and professional provider at 
each session.  Further details in this Newsletter and further 
details to come in following editions. 
 
Continued over….. 
 

mailto:danielle.drake@humberside.pnn.police.uk
mailto:robert.dove@humberside.pnn.police.uk
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Parish Council notes continued….. 

 

Events 

A fashion show has been organised also for September 2023. 

The Summer Event is now in full planning with a fete in the afternoon 

with Village Groups taking part and then a Music in the Park evening 

with three different entertainers providing music for us and a bar and 

food all day.  See Events page for further details. 

Parks and Land Management 

The areas owned and managed by the Parish Council are having routine 

regular maintenance and the Council will carry out the first of its twice-

a-year inspections during May. 

Any additional works identified will be carried out as required. 

Finance 

The final year accounts had been presented and formally approved and 

the internal audit process would now be carried out with external audit 

after that. 

All financial information is available on the Parish Council website. 

Any questions please call the Parish Office or email us. 

 

      www.healingparishcouncil.com 
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PARISH COUNCIL MEETING DATES 

The next meeting of the Parish Counciil will take 

place as follows: 

 THURSDAY 11TH MAY 2023 

The Annual Parish Council Meeting 

This meeting will be held on a Thursday due 

to the date of the elections in May 

And 

Tuesday 13th June 2023 

All meetings will take place in the main Hall at the new Vil-

lage Hall on Poplar Road Park, Poplar Road, Healing. 

All meetings are open to the press and public and an agenda 

for the meetings is placed on the Parish Council website ap-

proximately one week before each meeting date.  An agenda 

is also placed on the Parish Council Notice Board by the bus 

stop. 

Any resident requiring assistance to access the meetings, 

please speak to the Clerk on 07494 577661 for help. 
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Parish Council Office  - Open Public Sessions 

We will be holding open office sessions in the Meeting Room at the new Village 

Hall as a trial to offer open access to residents to access the Parish Council 

services. 

If you want to look inside the new hall, make a hall booking, have another 

enquiry about traffic or highways or would just like to see what the Parish 

Council offers to residents, then please come along to one of these sessions. 

As well as the Clerk, the Chairman of the Council will also be in attendance. 

 

                 WEDNESDAY 3RD MAY 2023  

between 2 and 4 pm 

No appointment needed, just come along! 

JUNE 2023 Healing News 

The next edition will be for June2023 

Any items for inclusion in the June edition should be with us 

by  

FRIDAY  12th MAY 2023 

and absolutely no later. 

Please email your contributions to 

healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 
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HEALING PARISH COUNCIL 

Chairman - Tel. 07974-780915 

Cllr. Paul Fieldgate paulf.healingparish@gmail.com 

Members 

Cllr. Melanie Dickerson melanie.healingparish@outlook.com 

Cllr. Steve Norton sjnhealingparish@gmail.com 

Cllr. Neil Cass  neilc.healingparish@gmail.com 

Cllr. Dave Spreadborough daves.healingparish@gmail.com 

 

CLERK TO THE COUNCIL: 

Mrs. Kathy Peers  healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 

Tel: Parish Office  07494-577661 

Office Hours 9am to 4 pm Monday to Friday 

 

Healing Website - www.healingparishcouncil.com 

We are also on Facebook at Healing Parish Council 

If you have any issues you would like to discuss  with the Parish 
Council please ring the Parish  Office or contact an individual 
member of the Council . 
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EVENTS NEWS 

MIDSUMMER EVENT 

SATURDAY 17th JUNE 2023 

1 TO 5 PM—Daytime Event 

POPLAR ROAD PARK, POPLAR ROAD, HEALING 

BAR ALL DAY FROM 2.00 pm TO LATE AT NIGHT 

BBQ BY THE SCOUTS 

PIMMS TENT 

ICE CREAM MAN 

HOT FOOD TRUCK 

CREAM TEAS IN THE HALL 

EARTH BOUND MISFITS BUBBLES & STILT WALKERS 

BOUNCY CASTLE  

VILLAGE SHOW IN THE MARQUEE 

(for entry into the show categories, please see 

page 12 over the page) 
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View from the Pew 

How much do you matter to yourself?  Do you feel that people ought to 

acknowledge you as important because you have a particular gift?  Maybe you 

are very good to look at.  Maybe you are very clever academically.  Maybe you 

are the best at your job among your work colleagues.  Or maybe you feel you 

are not worth anything, that people scorn you because you don’t look right or 

don’t know how to behave or can’t hold down a worthwhile job or can’t look 

after you family properly. 

How we think about ourselves can be crucial in the ordinary round of everyday 

life. So how do we settle for what is best for each one of us? One of the key 

things can be our inmost thoughts about the purpose of our lives.  Perhaps the 

key lies in our inward feeling about the purpose of our individual life. We might 

feel that life owes us the best because we feel we are the most important per-

son in the our little world. That’s all very well, but it can lead to a big disaster if 

something happens to bring our whole little self-centred world crashing down! 

On the other hand, if we dedicate our life to helping others, that too can bring 

great hurt if our efforts are not acknowledged. 

A big difference can come if we are conscious of a bigger picture – that there is 

a creative spiritual force at the centre of the whole of life, which is a source of 

great love and guidance as to how to make that love at the centre of human 

life. Experience of that guiding force can make all the difference to our world. I 

personally felt called early in life to be a Methodist preacher.  When I have to 

lead worship I come into our prayer room and ask God what He wants in the 

worship I have to lead. A few years ago, I was due to lead a service, and I felt 

that God was saying to me “Preach on the words of St. Paul “we shall all be 

changed, in a moment, in the twinkling of and eye, at the last trumpet” My 

brother phoned earlier in the day I was due to take the service, to say that my 

Dad was dying. Just as I was going out through the door to take the service, the 

phone went – my Dad had died, And I had been given the text on which to 

preach “We shall all be changed….”. I felt God was very near at that crucial time. 

Come to God in prayer and your life can be transformed! 
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HEALING AND KEELBY METHODIST CHURCH 

MAY 2023 

May 7th    10.00 a.m. At  Healing  Preacher :  Rev’d Jade Bath 
       Holy Communion     
          10.00 a.m. At Keelby Preacher: Mr. Chris Norman 
 
May 14th  10.00 a.m. At Keelby   Preacher: Mr. Mark Lenton 
 
May 21st  10.00 a.m. At Healing  Preacher: Mr. Andrew Gadd 
               10.00 a.m. At Keelby Preacher: Rev’d Neil Vickers 
 
May 28th  10.00 a.m. At Keelby Preacher: Rev’d Ian Wales 
 
 

Youth activities 

Sunday club  At Keelby 10.00-11.00 a.m. 

 

 

 Minister:  Rev’d Neil Vickers Tel. 01472-871199 

 e-mail revneilvickers@gmail.com  
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THEN 7 TO 11 PM 

PROMS IN THE PARK !! 

Three acts for you to enjoy including a local 

band 

BAR and Food from 7 to 11 pm 

Please bring your own chairs/rugs/tables/picnics 

etc. to make yourselves comfortable and enjoy 

the music 

 

THIS EVENT IS FREE ALL DAY AND IN THE 

EVENING FOR VILLAGE RESIDENTS—DO PLEASE 

COME ALONG AND SUPPORT OUR VILLAGE 

GROUPS AND ENJOY THE ENTERTAINMENT 

mailto:revneilvickers@gmail.com
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Entry Categories for our ‘Village Show’ on 

Saturday 17th June 2023 

There will be a marquee on site on the day and there is no need 

to register—just bring along your entries on the day by 2.30 pm 

please. The judging will take place at around 3.00 pm and then 

small prizes awarded for the Winners in each category.  There 

will also be a small prize awarded for the best overall entry. 

Adult Classes 

Victoria Sandwich Cake (with jam and buttercream filling please) 

A photograph of the Village 

An item of handicraft (can be anything—embroidery, knitting etc. 

3 scones on a plate (can be either plain or fruit or cheese) 

 

Children’s Classes 

A face on a plate made of food 

A photograph of a pet 

Bake 3 cup cakes and decorate them—on a plate please. 

 

Entry to all the categories is free and when you come along we 

will give your entry a number for judging. 

PLEASE TAKE PART AND SUPPORT THIS FUN EVENT 

Entries open from 1.00 to 2.30 pm at the latest 
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HEALING AND DISTRICT GARDEN CLUB 

At our April meeting we were pleased to welcome Jayne 
Hickling-The Allotment Cook who gave us a potted history of 
how she had followed in her families footsteps to become a 
gardener.Members and guests learnt how she has and is still 
encouraging people,both young and the not so young,to enjoy 
the health benefits of gardening. 

The May meeting  is the Clubs Spring Show( the schedule is in 
Aprils Village News)and we invite entries from both members 
and visitors.If you have misplaced your schedule and would like 
further details please contact Maggie Winship. 

Our meetings are held at the Village Hall, Poplar Rd, Healing on 
the 1st Tuesday of each month@7.30pm. 

The Club has a visit planned to RHS Bridgewater,the newest 
RHS garden in the North.As members of the RHS the Garden 
Club is allowed 1 visit each year  to the RHS garden of their 
choice.,so the cost of £20.00 is for the coach travel 
only,admittance to the gardens is free. 

 

At For further details 
please call 
01472887966. 

 

 

 

mailto:month@7.30pm
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SUMMER CLUB IS BACK!!! 

The Parish Council is once again organising a Summer 

Club for youngsters during the school summer holidays. 

There will be 4 sessions on Wednesday mornings from 

11 am to 1 pm up at Poplar Road Park and the Village 

Hall. 

There will be a different theme/activity each week and 

they will include: 

Andy Carr Kids Club 

       Tennis/Cricket Sports Session 

Earth Bound Misfits Circus Workshop 

Craft/Art Session 

The full programme will be in the next Newsletter when 

we’ve firmed up arrangements,  but this will be FREE to 

local children to come along and attend.  Bad weather 

programme will see the events still take place but we 

will move inside the Hall instead. 

Refreshments of squash/cake/biscuit will be included for 

those attending. 
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   Parish Council Website 

All agendas, finance information and minutes of meetings etc, as well as the 

monthly Newsletter, are all published on our website at 

www.healingparishcouncil.com 

You will also find all the information you need about Hall bookings etc. on the 

website. 

We are also on FB and Instagram so do keep an eye on our social media pages 

for events etc.  They are often published there before you receive the Village 

Newsletter. 

www.healingparishcouncil.com 

If you would like to run a feature about your Group or advertise 

an event in the Village, do please send through your information 

and we can run it for you. 

Village events in aid of local groups or charities are always run 

free of charge so do send them in to us. 

Village Hall Bookings on 07494 577661 or email us 

healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 
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General Matters  

 

  

During the financial year 22/23 the main projects were finishing the new build 

hall outside and installing the new zip wire.  A big thank you to Mr. Clive 

Thornley who helped with the improvement to the Village Hall Car Park at no 

cost to the Council. 

  

The Parish Council continues to maintain a dialogue with the local policing 

team, although there is very limited attendance at meetings,  but monthly 

written reports continue to be received.   

  

The Parish Council organised the Remembrance Day Event in November in 

liaison with the Royal British Legion, which was very well attended as always.  

Thanks to the Parade Marshall, Mr. Wayne Okopskyj, for his help in planning 

the event and all others who helped on the day. 

 

During the year the Council has been running events at the new Village Hall to 

encourage use by residents of the new facility.  Very popular quiz nights have 

been held throughout the year and our thanks to Alexanders Plaice for supply-

ing the pie and peas each time and also to all those who have attended.  There 

are usually around 70 people at each quiz and they are proving very popular.  

Also the Parish Council provided a Christmas party for residents, free of 

charge, which was enjoyed by those who came.   

 

The Ward Councillors for the Wolds Ward, which includes Healing Village, were 

Cllrs. David Hasthorpe and Henry Hudson, with Cllr. Hasthorpe attending the 

majority of the Parish Council meetings. 
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Annual Report and Accounts continued….. 

 

Zip wire purchase for park funded by Awards for All - £8,262 

 

Highways/Footpaths/Land management - £2,777 on grass cutting and general 

maintenance, tree maintenance on the sites owned by the Council and works on 

the Healing Moated Site 

 

General admin - £12,000 which covers insurances, subscriptions to local authority 

organisations, training, stationery and office expenses, website provision, internal 

and external audit services, maintenance of the defibrillators under a contract 

with LIVES and also purchase of new projector for meetings 

 

Final provision for new hall - £3,810 covering final finishing to project. 

 

As with each year, the Parish Council met to set the precept and agree its budget 

in January 2023 for the coming year 23/24 and during the year the Council com-

plied with its statutory requirements to have both an internal and external audit 

carried out.   The Council’s internal auditor for the year was Mr. M. Peterson and 

the external auditor (appointed through the DCLG) was PKF Littlejohn, based in 

Canary Wharf, London. There were no required outcomes from the audit which 

was conducted. 

  

The Parish Council complied with the requirements of the audit regulations and 

advertised a period for electors to inspect the accounts should they wish to do 

so.  The Parish Council also publishes its financial information on its website dur-

ing the year.  
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SUNDAY       7TH MAY      11.00AM      MORNING SERVICE 

 

SUNDAY     14TH MAY      11.00AM      HOLY COMMUNION 

 

SUNDAY     21ST MAY       11.00AM      MORNING SERVICE 

 

SUNDAY     28TH MAY       11.00AM      MORNING SERVICE 

 

CHURCHWARDENS: 

CHRISTINA COLEMAN   01472 280120  

KEVIN  ONN   01472 883478  

 

THE REV  MARK  HUTSON 07745369630 

 

IF ANY FURTHER INFORMATION IS 
REQUIRED,  PLEASE  CONTACT  ANY CHURCH MEMBER  OR  THE 
CHURCHWARDENS.  

THE CHURCH IS OPEN TUESDAY AFTERNOON FROM  2PM FOR 
PRIVATE AND PERSONAL PRAYER  

A SERVICE OF EVENING PRAYER IS HELD AT  4.30PM....ALL 
WELCOME.  

IF ANY FURTHER INFORMATION IS REQUIRED OR FOR BOOKING WEDDINGS 
OR CHRISTENINGS PLEASE CONTACT THE CHURCHWARDENS  

 

 

CHURCH OF ST PETER AND ST PAUL 

NOTICES FOR MAY 2023 
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HEALING CITIZENSHIP AWARD 

2023/24 

The Parish Council is inviting applications for its 

Citizenship Award for 2023/24. 

Applications should be made in writing/by email to the 

Parish Clerk as per the details below. 

The Award is in the gift of the Parish Council and comes 

with the award of the Keith Walton Trophy.  The Award 

is given for either an individual or group of people who 

have contributed to enhancing the life of residents 

within Healing Village in some way.  This can include 

sporting achievements but also any charitable or 

personal efforts which have enriched the lives of others 

within the Village. 

Nominations please in writing by 4 pm on FRIDAY 

25TH MAY 2023 to - 

healingparishcouncil@outlook.com or post to 

The Chairman, 6 Lucas Court, Healing 

 

29 

Finance   

The precept set by the Parish Council for 22/23 was £60,000.   

 Other income came from the following sources:  

Hall Revenue  - £11,841 

Newsletter advertising - £2,888 

VAT reclaimed from previous year - £2,608 

Lottery Funding for Park equipment - £10,000 

Ward Cllr. funding - £2,900 

Events Income – £1,383 

Parks subsidy from NELC - £6,500 

 

Basic expenditure was as follows:   

 Village Hall expenditure - £17,00(excluding the costs of staffing) this includes 

some new equipment, loan repayment against loan taken towards new hall 

build, water rates, the Performing Rights Society licence, heating and lighting 

and general everyday maintenance and repairs and a proportion of the insur-

ance cover of the Council.  Business rates were given free of charge for the year 

as part of local business support assistance. 

  

Staffing costs - £27,774  which covers 6 permanent staff positions – the Parish 

Clerk, four staff positions at the Village Hall and 1 position for a litter picker.  

The expenditure includes staff salaries, relief/holiday cover for the village hall, 

administration and all Inland Revenue PAYE payments, pension contributions 

and Employer’s Liability cover.   Rates for salaries are set either with national 

living wage rates or through NALC for Government Officers salary scales. 

 

Donations - £800 which goes to the Church to assist with its grass cutting 

maintenance.  

 

Newsletter - £11,587 which covers printing and distribution costs.   

 

Maintenance of the park sites - £14,636 

       /continued over…. 
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Annual Report and Accounts continued….. 

Healing Village Hall   

The Village Hall changed its operating system when the new Hall become op-

erational. 

The Parish Council still employs two job-share members of staff for the Village 

Hall during the week and two job-share members who act as weekend care-

takers. 

 During the year revenue generated from Hall usage was £11,842 this is a 47% 

increase on the previous year, although the previous year’s income had been 

impacted by the pandemic and somewhat limited use of the Hall over that 

previous year. 

 

Land ownership  

The Parish owns the Moated Manor Site, Cornflower Copse and land at Quan-

tock Gardens.  It also leases Porri’s Wood, Fords Avenue Park and Poplar Road 

Park from NELC. Routine maintenance is built in each year for the sites. 

The Parish Council conducts bi-annual inspections of all of its Sites, as required 

by the insurance cover and submits a report to the Council meetings for works 

to be agreed and then carried out.  

For the two park areas, the Parish Council is responsible for grass cutting, 

hedge cutting, tree maintenance, playground equipment inspection and 

maintenance, emptying the bins, tennis court maintenance and also the Bowl-

ing Green maintenance. 

The Healing Bowling Club donate towards the maintenance of the bowling 

green which it uses as its home ground.  

The costs of maintaining the Parks for the year is subsidised by NELC, with the 

Parish Council responsible for business rates, insurance and utility costs for 

water and energy.  NELC supports the Parish Council by reimbursing the costs 

for essential maintenance of grass cutting, hedge cutting and emptying of the 

bins.  NELC repaid the Parish Council £6,308 towards these maintenance costs 

during the year 21-22. 
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Door Step Callers 

 

My name is Nick Hamilton-Rudd, I am the Head of the Probation Service for 
North & North East Lincolnshire.  With regard to concerns about ‘door step 
sellers’ in Healing. 

 I can confirm that; 

  

1. The Probation Service does not sell items 

Anyone claiming to be selling anything on behalf of the Probation Service are 
making false statements and they should be regarded with suspi-
cion.  Humberside Police should be contacted on 101 

  

I am very happy for you to put this in your village newsletter. 

 

CHANGES TO VOTING RULES WHEN VOTING IN PERSON 

All those of you who go along to our Polling Station and 

vote in person, rather than by postal vote etc., will be 

required to show photographic ID from this May in order 

to be able to vote. Your voting card will NOT be enough to 

allow you to vote and you must take photographic ID with 

you.  This incudes a bus pass, driving licence and/or 

passport. 

Postal votes etc. are not affected by this new legislation 

but for those who attend in person you must provide 

photo ID. 
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                                        Healing Green Agenda Group 

 

Well, spring has sprung and things are bursting into colour again. 
The planters by the road into Healing and by the entrance to the 
Village Hall are looking glorious and we hope to have 4 more up 
and growing fairly soon. 

The Christmas tree mulch has been put to good use at the new 
Community Food Garden project in Garibaldi Street which one of 
our group has been very involved in setting up and I am 
providing help with a rainwater harvesting system – anyone who 
would also like to assist please look it up on the web 

Bits and pieces are being added to our website, 
healinggreenagenda.com, but more contributions relating to 
anything to do with local wildlife, conservation or your own 
personal sustainability would be most welcome. Keep an eye on 
the Village Notice Board as well for any get togethers or activities 
we are having. 

 

 

 

Keep Going Green. 

 

Dave Spreadborough 

 

  www.healinggreenagenda.com 
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Parish Clerk  

The Parish Clerk for the year was Kathy Peers, a CiLCA qualified Clerk.  Mrs. 

Peers is also an associate member of the Society of Local Council Clerks 

(SLCC). 

 

Planning Matters  

The Parish Council is a statutory consultee of the local Planning Authority, 

which is North East Lincolnshire Council.  The Parish Council  is consulted on 

every planning application within the Parish and also those which are on its 

boundary or close to its boundary within a neighbouring Parish.  

  

During the course of the year 46 planning applications and/or planning ap-

peals were considered. All planning applications and comments made by the 

Parish Council are published each month in the Healing Village News and are 

contained in the minutes published on the Parish Council website. 

 

Healing Village Newsletter  

  The Parish Council continued with the Newsletter throughout the year. The 

Newsletter goes to every household in the village and this is carried out by a 

team of local Healing-based young people who act as a distribution team for 

the Parish Council.  

 Although village groups advertise their events for free and publish monthly 

reports, advertising space is professionally sold within the magazine and this 

income helps to support the cost of producing the Newsletter.   Advertising 

brought in £2,888 revenue during the year which is approximately a 50% in-

crease on previous years. 

The Newsletter is now being printed in full colour. 

The Parish Council is grateful to all those who have advertised their services 

or business during 22/23 through the Newsletter and also to the local village 

groups who submit their articles for each edition.    

 

    /continued over…... 
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ANNUAL REPORT & ACCOUNTS 22-23 

  
During the year members of the public, Ward Councillors and development 

team representatives attended the meetings.  The agendas for meetings are 

published approximately one week before the meetings and meetings are held 

in the new Village Hall. 

 

The Council started the year with 8 members and finished the year with 6 mem-

bers.  There are 10 available seats on the Parish Council, so vacancies remained 

throughout the year. 

 

Councillors attended the meetings as shown: 

Attendances from total of 11 monthly meetings  

(the September meeting wasn’t held due to the death of her late Majesty Queen 

Elizabeth II) 

 

Cllr. Paul Fieldgate (Chairman)     9 from a possible 11 

Cllr. Ashley Wright (Vice-Chairman)    6 from a possible 11 

Cllr. Melanie Dickerson      8 from a possible 11 

Cllr. Steve Norton       7 from a possible 11 

Cllr. Neil Cass     10 from a possible 11 

Cllr. Dave Spreadborough   10 from a possible 11 

 

Former members who left during the year  

Carole Hawkins      3 from a possible  4    

Indy Nijjar        0 from a possible 5   

 

Councillors also served and represented Healing on various outside bodies at 

meetings including the Town and Parish Liaison Committee held with NELC and 

the ERNLLCA District Meetings. 

 

Councillors and the Clerk also regularly attend training sessions provided 

through NELC, NALC, the local County Association and the Society of Local Coun-

cil Clerks.    During the year the Chairman undertook Chairmanship training, 

Planning training and the Clerk and Chairman attended playground inspection 

and maintenance training. 
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At https://

www.dentistnea

rme.uk, patients 

can easily search 

for and locate 

registered den-

tist offices in 

their area.  
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Village Walk 

You are invited to join us on a local footpath walk on 
Sunday May 21st at 2 pm. Hopefully it will be Spring 
weather. We will meet at Healing Methodist Church 
car park for a walk of about 2-3 miles.  

All welcome to join our walking  

Please contact Peter Ede 01472 883625 for further 
information. 

 

 

https://emea01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.dentistnearme.uk%2F&data=05%7C01%7C%7C4193695700db41abc6d008db39a24858%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C638167141373698942%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV
https://emea01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.dentistnearme.uk%2F&data=05%7C01%7C%7C4193695700db41abc6d008db39a24858%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C638167141373698942%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV
https://emea01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.dentistnearme.uk%2F&data=05%7C01%7C%7C4193695700db41abc6d008db39a24858%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C638167141373698942%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV
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Swifts and Swift Boxes 

The number of breeding swifts has dropped by over 50% in 

11 years 

A major cause is a reduction in the number of suitable nest 

sites 

GASP (Grimsby Area Swift Project) is looking for suitable 

properties on which to fit nesting boxes for swifts. 

The boxes need to be 5m (16 feet) from the ground with a 

clear flight path, and in the shade or on a North or North 

West facing wall. 

There is no mess from swifts 

If you are interested in having a swift box, please contact 
Martin Francis at martin.francis2@ntlworld.com or on 
(01472) 883436 

Please make sure you keep hedges and trees trimmed where 

they hang over the roadside or the pavements. 

It’s really helpful if cars can see at junctions etc. and if people 

can use the pavements outside of properties without having to 

step onto roads etc.      THANK YOU! 
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HEALING HAWKS FLYING HIGH 

As we announced last year in Healing Village News, we were launching a new, 
fully inclusive children’s cricket team for the area.  We had no idea how well 
we would fare against the well-established teams including Cleethorpes, Scun-
thorpe, Market Rasen and Grimsby Town with most of the children having 
played very little cricket, and the first matches for almost everyone. 

All the children put in a great performance and more than exceeded any aspi-
rations we had.  Not only did they finish 3rd in the league, the very narrowly 
lost the semi-final of the Plate competition.  They even beat the winners of the 
overall League Louth in the first round of the competition.  The team were 
unrecognisable between their first and last games, with smiles, confidence and 
runs flowing by the end of the season.   

We had over 50 children involved in the club during the season, including 20 
girls and we had 18 players represent the club.  We are continuing to offer 
sessions for 5-13 year olds this year, so why not get you child involved now?   

A fantastic end of season presentation of awards on the hottest day of the 
year, followed by a huge waterbomb fight was a fitting finale, and with so 
many joining us throughout the winter period we are confident of another 
great year.  We are always looking for new players, and we have now three 
mixed teams entered for this season with a new Under 13 team, the continua-
tion of an Under 11 team and a new softball Under 11 team for the newest 
players.  Any child that wants to play is guaranteed to be included in one of 
the teams during the season, with coaching throughout the Spring/Summer.   

We also have to say a huge thank you to all our fantastic volunteers to make 
all of this happen, but we would love to see many more volunteers come and 
share the fun and excitement, so why not get in touch, and see how you can 
help the local children develop their skills and confidence.  You don’t need to 
even know anything about cricket, so give us a call and get involved, or just 
come along and give them some support! 

 

Healing Hawks 

Healing Community Junior Cricket Club 

https://hcjcc.play-cricket.com/home 

 

PLEASE SEE ADVERTISEMENTS ON NEXT TWO PAGES……. 

mailto:martin.francis2@ntlworld.com
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